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Pastor’s Letter
Summer, 2012

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

In March of 2012, LC-MS Synod President Matthew Harrison testified hefore a congressional panel
regarding the Heath and Human Services mandate requiring that all companies and organizations
include coverage for contraception in their health care insurance program. Although this does not
apply to churches, it does apply to church operated organizations such as hospitals, schools, etc.

In response to his request that all clergy and congregations write to their state representatives, [ wrote
a letter to Maine’s Senators and Congressmen in April. The letter was printed in the April Newsletter.
The central issue at stake is the free exercise of religion as guaranteed by the Bill of Rights.

President Harrison has recently written this “Open Letter From Religious Leaders In The United States
To All Americans.” I am printing his cover letter and the “Open Letter” for your consideration.

To date, we have had no response from any of Maine’s representatives.

Yours in Christ,

Postor Nielsen

June 22nd, 2012
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ, the Resurrection and the Life.

In response to the incursion of the U.S. Department of Health and Human
Services (HHS) into the realm of religious freedom with its controversial
contraceptive mandate issued earlier this year, we are compelled to offer
“Free Exercise of Religion: Putting Beliefs into Practice,” an open letter to our
members and, indeed, all Americans.

Twenty-four leaders of religious organizations across the country have
joined with us in signing the letter. Together, these signatories represent
more than 10 million American men, women and children. They represent
religious organizations that stand with us in opposition to the contraceptive
mandate on the grounds that it is an infringement of our God-given right to
act according to the tenets of our faith.

We are preparing to issue this letter even as we await a ruling by the U.S. Supreme Court on the
constitutionality of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), a historic piece of
legislation meant to extend heaith coverage to millions of uninsured Americans. The HHS
contraceptive mandate represents one of the reforms included in the law. The ramifications of the
anticipated ruling are, of course, as yet unknown.






